
St Pius X Catholic School 
Te Kura o Hato Paea 

To Learn Love 

To Learn WisdomThe 

Way We Are 

Tena koutou katoa. Nga mihi nui kia koutou. 

 

Invitation: You will see below an invitation to our Grandparents assembly. We are extending this by 

starting at 1:30pm with the  blessing of our new junior classroom and front entrance. You are all welcome to 

join us for this occasion.  

Congratulations to Carol Pradeep, our Altrusa recipient this year. Carol 

was acknowledged for the leadership she has taken this year, particularly 

as leader of the Student Council. 

 

Thank you for those of you who attended our annual quiz night, another 

very successful occasion. Thank you to the ‘Friends of the School’ for 

gathering an amazing collection of prizes and to our wonderful sponsors, 

and to you for your donations of grocery items. Names of our sponsors  

will go on our Facebook to acknowledge their generosity. There is a 

meeting for the ‘Friends of the School’ this Tuesday, 7:30pm in the 

staffroom. All welcome. 

 

 

God Bless   

Jane Rutherford 
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October 

25th Blessing of the buildings 

and Duffy Grandparents 

Assembly at 1:30pm 

31st Duffy Theatre  1.30pm  

November 

6th  Creative flowers, biscuit 

and vegetables (see overpage)  

18th  Life Education Bus 

26th—Mission Day 

27th - Outdoor Ed Middle School 

December 

2nd  Junior Outdoor and  

Intermediate Camp 

12th  Community Carols 6pm 

16th  Leavers Dinner 

17th End of Year Mass 6pm 

18th  Prizegiving 1pm 

 (NB change to mass and 

prize giving dates) 

19th  School Finishes  

Friday 25th October 

 

Blessing of our new buildings at 1.30pm followed 

by our Grandparents Assembly at 2.10pm. 

You are All Welcome 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This Weeks’ Birthdays 
October 

20th—Shaye 
23rd—Kenley 
23rd—Ethan 
24th—Ka’el 

Happy Birthday from everyone at St Pius X 

 

To our wonderful sponsors, our families and friends who attended and 
supported this event and to the staff who worked tirelessly to ensure this  

Quiz Night ran smoothly. 

We don’t have a final figure yet, but it looks like we made close to $2500.00 
which greatly reduces camp fees for our senior classes. 

Thank you………. 

St Pius Creative Day— Wednesday 6th November 2019 

Whole school creative morning. There are three categories No. 1. Floral 
arrangement, No. 2. Iced biscuit or cake decorating or No. 3. Fruit and/or 

vegetable creation. Each child is only required to enter least one 
of the above categories or if they are feeling super creative, 
they can enter more than one.  Biscuits or cakes can be 
decorated at home and brought into school. All the decorating 

of these edible items must be completed by your child without parent 
involvement. Families that aren’t great at baking can still enter this category by using 
plain bought biscuits and decorating them with icing. The floral arrangement must be 
created and constructed at school in the morning. Fruit/vegetable and iced biscuits 
must be done at home and brought to school in the morning. We look forward to 
seeing the many creative and imaginative displays made by your talented children! 

Last night the BOT had their regular monthly meeting. Here 

is a short summary of the decisions they made on your 

behalf. 

 Reviewed and rolled over the policies for Protected 

Disclosure and Property. 

 Received a report from the DP about the Science 

curriculum. 

 Discussed the arrangements for the new building 

blessing, new appointments, 2020 term dates, 2020 

teacher only days and the new waste management 

contract. 

 Received information about the Years 10-6 outdoor 

education programme for 2019. 

 Received and approved the RAMS forms for the Years 1

-6 outdoor education programme. 


